MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

September 7, 2006


The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting on the above date at 8:00 p.m., at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring.

PRESENT:

William Mazzuca

Supervisor




Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower

Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of August 3, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

HIGHWAY – Councilman Hosmer reported that the Highway Department is currently conducting routine road maintenance and cutting brush. They are also conducting maintenance on trucks and snowplows.

PLANNING BOARD – Councilman Brower reported that there was no meeting in August. The next meeting will be held September 28, 2006. 

RECREATION – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the events offered through the Recreation Department. 

CAC – Councilman Shea stated that the CAC has several questions addressing various questions, which he is following up with counsel. 

RECYCLING – Councilwoman Budney reported that the Town Wide Cleanup is scheduled for October 21, 2006, at the Garrison Fire Company on Route 9 from 

8:00 am to 4:00 pm. 

LAND & BUILDING ACQUISITION –No report.

ZONING BOARD – Councilman Brower reported that there were no meetings in August. The next meeting will be held September 11, 2006. 

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR
MONIES RECEIVED AS OF September 7, 2006
GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

Justice Fees 7/06                       
                   $12,143.00

Justice Fees 7/06                       
                       5,985.00
                    

Town Clerk Fees 7/06

                          980.79          

Tax Collection Bank Int.                                            21.90                

Tax Collection – Penalty Int.                               19,683.29  

 Tax Collection Reminder Fees                               645.70    

Tax Collection Bank Int.                                              5.31                

Rec. Fees  7/06                                                  82,096.23                       

C.T.V. Fees                                                          7,502.00                             

Building Fees 8/06                                              13,013.00                                                

C.T.V Fees                                                         12,555.00  

Bank Interest                                                           791.67  

Nextel Review Fees                                             1,010.50

Nextel Review Fees                                             3,894.46

Cingular/ AT&T Review Fees                               3,494.47

Building Fees 7/06                                              13,730.00

Cingular/ AT&T Review Fees                                4,946.83

Nextel Review Fees                                              1,175.00

T-Mobile Review Fees                                        10,339.31

HIGHWAY FUND

P.C. Sheriff’s Gas                                                8,645.09

Gen Fund Ck. Bldg. Dept. Gas                               358.40

AW Scrap Metal                                                      240.00

Bank Interest


                                  1,526.65    
CONTINTENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT

Bank Interest                                                             42.82

CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT

Clubhouse Fees                                                      400.00

Bank Interest                                                           266.02

  AGENDA

1.Michael Gibbons to address the Town Board regarding designation nomination for a Bike/Trail as part of the Greenway System.

1b.  Michael Gibbons to address the Town Board regarding approval to

 name Indian Brook and Avery Roads as part of the Greenway Trail System. 

Dr. Michael McKee, Chairman of the Philipstown Greenway Committee, addressed the Town Board.  He requested two letters of support, which will be forwarded to the New York State Greenway Conservancy. One letter of support will be for the Hudson Fjord Bike/ Hike Trail for designation as part of the Hudson River Valley Greenway Trail Systems. The other letter of support will be for the nomination of the Indian Brook Road/Avery Road Connector Trail for designation as part of the Hudson River Valley Greenway Trail System.  

Dr. Michael McKee is also requesting that the Town Board approve a resolution, which will be conveyed to the New York State Department of Transportation, approving additional Greenway trail signage on Route 9D. 

Michael Gibbons reported that he met with Superintendent Chirico with regards to Avery and Indian Brook Roads and endorsed the idea of adding those roads to the Greenway Trail System. Mr. Gibbons also met with the Village Board of Cold Spring and stated that they were very excited about extending the bike trail.  

RESOLUTION #194-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a letter of support for the Hudson Fjord Bike/ Hike Trail for designation as part of the Hudson River Valley Greenway Trail Systems. 

RESOLUTION #195-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a letter of support for the nomination of the Indian Brook Road/Avery Road Connector Trail for designation as part of the Hudson River Valley Greenway Trail System.  

RESOLUTION #196-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

The Town of Philipstown proposes to establish in Philipstown a local bike route, to be called the “Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail”, under the provisions of Title 17 ¶ 251.7 (a) (5) of the Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices, New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT).  The initial segment of the Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail shall extend for 1.57 miles on State Route 9D between the following two points: at the north end, the Breakneck Point parking area for the Breakneck Ridge Trail on the west side of Route 9D, at the north end of the Breakneck Tunnel, on the Town of Philipstown/Dutchess County boundary; at the south end, Route 9D 680 feet south of the junction of Morris Avenue (NY-9D) and Fair Street (CR-17), at the Town of Philipstown/ Village of Cold Spring boundary.  The purpose of the Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail shall be, in the interests of public information and safety enhancement, to delineate a signed bicycle route connecting with the heads of hiking trails in Philipstown that provide visual and physical access to the Hudson River. The Town of Philipstown proposes, in conjunction and cooperation with NYSDOT: to sign the Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail with M6-3 signs bearing the assigned NYSDOT numerical designation of the proposed bicycle route and the identification, “Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail”; to have a painted and signed hikers’ crosswalk installed on Route 9D between the trail-head parking areas for the Little Stony Point Greenway Trail and the Washburn Greenway Trail; and to petition NYSDOT for a reduction in the vehicular speed limit posted on the Hudson Fjord Bike/Hike Trail.

2. Resolution authorizing the submission of Putnam County Youth Bureau’s 2007 Municipal Funding for both Recreation and Youth Services.

RESOLUTION #197-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Town of Philipstown’s state eligibility for New York State Office of Children and Family Services (OCFS) funds is 2,229.00 for Youth Services and 2,500.00 for Recreation for calendar year 2007 and;

WHEREAS, an application for such funds has been forwarded to the Director of the Town of Philipstown’s Recreation Department, and must be signed and returned to the Putnam County Youth Bureau on or before September 15, 2006 and;

WHEREAS, OCFS requires that each municipality applying for such funding must pass a municipal resolution authorizing the submission of such program application by December 31, 2006; now therefore be it

RESOLVED, the Town Board hereby authorizes the submission of the appropriate Individual Program Application to OCFS as required to secure the funds for calendar year 2007. 

 3.
Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a Parade Permit for the PARC 

Fall Foliage Walk & Run to be held on September 30, 2006 and waive the fees 

associated with the application. 

RESOLUTION #198-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by 

Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a Parade Permit for the PARC Fall Foliage Walk & Run to be held on September 30, 2006 and waive the fees associated with the application. 

4.
Resolution needed to retain Richard Goldsand to represent the Town in the matter of Terio v. Ritchie at a rate of pay not to exceed $125.00 per hour, plus out of pocket expenses.

RESOLUTION #199-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby retains Richard Goldsand to represent the Town in the matter of Terio v. Ritchie at a rate of pay not to exceed $125.00 per hour, plus out of pocket expenses.

5.
Resolutions authorizing the Transfer of funds as follows:
· Recreation Department - $7,000 from Equipment to Personnel

· Recreation Department - $2,000 from Equipment to Contractual

Town Clerk Merando read the memorandum from Suzanne M. Timmer, Director of Recreation, requesting the transfer of funds.

RESOLUTION #200-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the Recreation Department to transfer funds in the amount of  $7,000 from A00-067020-200 (Equipment) to A00-067020-100 (Personnel). 

RESOLUTION #201-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables the transfer funds at the Recreation Department in the amount of  $2,000 from A00-067020-200 (Equipment) to A00-067020-400 (Contractual).

6.
Resolution needed authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a contract between the Town and Highland Transit Corp for after school program transportation (Nunc Pro Tunc).

Town Clerk Merando read the memorandum from Suzanne M. Timmer, Director of Recreation, regarding the contract for transportation for the after school program.

RESOLUTION #202-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a contract between the Philipstown Recreation Department and Highland Transit Corp for after school program transportation (Nunc Pro Tunc).

7. 
Resolution needed authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the lease agreement between Ikon Financial Services and the Town of Philipstown for a new copier at the Recreation Community Center.

RESOLUTION #203-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the lease agreement between Ikon Financial Services and the Town of Philipstown for a new copier at the Recreation Community Center.
8. 
Resolution approving an additional expense of $9,000.00 in connection with the AEP (Long Term Plan) for the Community Center.

Town Clerk Merando read the memorandum from Mary Lou Caccetta, regarding the AEP (Long Term Plan) Funding. Supervisor Mazzuca requested that the Town Board table this request. He stated that $121,000.00 has already been spent on this plan and is not inclined to spend additional money at this time.

RESOLUTION #204-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables the approval of an additional expense of $9,000.00 in connection with the AEP (Long Term Plan) for the Community Center.

9. 
Resolution needed authorizing the Recreation Department to advertise for an Afternoon Adventure Program Director.

Town Clerk Merando read the memorandum from Suzanne M. Timmer, Director of Recreation, regarding Town Board approval to advertise for an Afternoon Adventure Program Director.

RESOLUTION #205-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the Recreation Department to advertise for an Afternoon Adventure Program Director (Nunc Pro Tunc).

10.
Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a contract between the Town and CFE Consulting Services for Phase II Stormwater Management Program. 

Supervisor Mazzuca is requesting additional information from Wellington J. Carvalho before signing the contract.

RESOLUTION #206-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a contract between the Town and CFE Consulting Services for Phase II Stormwater Management Program.   

11.
Resolution authorizing the Town Clerk to advertise for a vacancy on the Zoning Board of Appeals.

RESOLUTION #207-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the Town Clerk Merando to advertise for the vacancy on the Zoning Board of Appeals.

12. 
Award bid for the 2006 Fall Town wide Cleanup.
RESOLUTION #208-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby awards the bid for  the Fall Town Wide Cleanup to C.R.P. Sanitation, Inc., at a cost of $140.50/haul - 30 yard open container, per haul and $77.75/ton - 30 yard open top container, per disposal.

13. Schedule Public Hearing on a Proposed Local Law to Amend Zoning Section 

175-61 (QPPDD) to allow the affordable housing units to be on their own subdivided lots.

Town Clerk Merando read the letter dated July 20, 2006 from George Cleantis, Chairman of the Planning Board, regarding the proposed Local Law to amend Quarry Pond PDD.  The Planning Board reviewed the local law and unanimously voted to recommend approval.

RESOLUTION #
209-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby schedules a Public Hearing for September 27, 2006, 7:30 pm, at the Philipstown Town Hall, to hear comments for/against the Proposed Local Law to Amend Zoning Section 175-61 (QPPDD) to allow the affordable housing units to be on their own subdivided lots.

14. Resolution referring a Proposed Local Law to amend Chapter 175, Schedule A – to allow soil processing on certain lots of 5 acres or more to the Philipstown Planning Board and the Putnam County Division of Planning.

A member of the audience asked if rock was one of the materials that could be crushed?  Attorney Doyle responded that the proposed local law would allow the processing of rock on 5 acres or more. 

RESOLUTION #210-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby refers a Proposed Local Law to amend Chapter 175, Schedule A – to allow soil processing on certain lots of 5 acres or more to the Philipstown Planning Board and the Putnam County Division of Planning for their review and comments.

15. Resolution referring a Proposed Local Law to Amend the Town Code of the Town of Philipstown with respect to Accessory Apartments to Philipstown Planning Board and the Putnam County Division of Planning.

It was noted that the Proposed Local Law had previously been referred to the involved agencies for their review, however, there has been amendments to the law and needs to be referred again.

RESOLUTION #211-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby refers a Proposed Local Law to Amend the Town Code of the Town of Philipstown with respect to Accessory Apartments to Philipstown Planning Board and the Putnam County Division of Planning for their review and comments.

Town Attorney Doyle recommended that the Proposed Local Law also be referred to Tom Monroe and Tim Miller.

16. Resolution needed with regard to the amendment of the defined benefit Service Award Program for the Garrison Fire Company, directing publication of notice of a Special Election to increase the program from $26,382.00 to $74,992.00. 

Kyle Irish, a member of the Garrison Fire Company, stated that they are requesting an increase in monthly benefits, with regard to the Length of Service Award Program, and also to allow active members who are over 65 to earn service credits. He noted that only residents within the Garrison Fire Protection District would be voting on this matter. Town Clerk Merando stated that this Special Election would be held on October 17, 2006, at the Garrison Fire House from 2:00 pm. to 8:00 pm. 

Councilman Brower, a member of the Garrison Fire Company, recused himself in this matter.

RESOLUTION #212-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

(Attachment A- Resolution was accepted as presented)

ROLL CALL VOTE

Supervisor Mazzuca

AYE

Councilwoman Budney

AYE

Councilman Hosmer

AYE

Councilman Shea


AYE

Councilman Brower


ABSTAINING

The Resolution was declared adopted.

17.
Submission of petitions from the Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Library to cause a

proposition to be voted on in the next general election with regard to their 2007 

operating budget. 

Town Clerk Merando stated that on August 30th and 31st, the Town Clerk’s Office received 44 pages of petition signatures for a proposition to be placed on the General Election, November 7, 2006 ballot. The Town Clerk’s office has verified 478 valid signatures.

 The Proposition will consist of the following question: Shall the annual contribution of the Town of Philipstown for the operating budget of the Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Library be increased by One Hundred Fifty-one Thousand Dollars ($151,000) to the sum of Two Hundred Seventy-six Thousand Dollars ($276,000) annually?

RESOLUTION #213-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

  RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown acknowledges the receipt    of the petitions submitted by Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Library to place a proposition on the general election and also acknowledges the request that the Town Clerk forward the petitions to the County Board of Elections for the appropriate actions.

18.  
Letter from The Empire State Development Corporation regarding a grant to fund the costs associated with the capital project and roof replacement of the Philipstown Town Hall.

 Supervisor Mazzuca read the letter from Marion L. Mac Queen, Vice President, Special Programs, regarding a $250,000.00 grant. He reviewed the projects to be completed, noting that the Town will submit the grant application.

19.
Resolution authorizing Robert Flaherty to operate a concession at the Town Park for the 2006 Fall Soccer Program.

RESOLUTION #214-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Robert Flaherty to operate a concession at the Town Park for the 2006 Fall Soccer Program.

20.
Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to execute documents with respect to 

grant funds and the Clean Water/Clean Air Act – Title 3, Section 56-03411 Dam 

Safety Projects. 

Michael Phelan stated that he is concerned that this application is not complete and may not have answered some of the questions on the application, especially those addressing public access. He doesn’t want this to have a negative impact on the grant. He will discuss this matter further with the Town of Cortlandt in hopes of clearing up any irregularities.

RESOLUTION #215-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

 WHEREAS, the Town of Philipstown, herein called the “Municipality,” after thorough consideration of the various aspects of the problem and study of available data, has hereby determined that certain work, as described in its application and attachments, herein called the “Project,” is desirable, is in the public interest, and is required in order to implement the project; and

WHEREAS, Article 56 of the Environmental Conservation Law authorizes State assistance to municipalities for dam safety projects by means of a contract and the Municipality deems it to be in the public interest and benefit under this law to enter into a contract therewith:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, BY THE Town Board of the Town of Philipstown:

1. That William Mazzuca, Town Supervisor, or such person’s successor in office, is the representative authorized to act in behalf of the Municipality’s governing body in all matters related to State Assistance under ECL Article 56, Title 3.  The representative is also authorized to make application, execute the State Assistance Contract, submit Project documentation, and otherwise act for the Municipality’s governing body in all matters related to the Project and to State assistance;

2. That the Municipality agrees that it will fund its portion of the cost of the Project (total Project cost not to exceed $800,000) and that the funds will be available to initiate the Project’s field work within twelve (12) months of written approval of its application by the Department of Environmental Conservation.

3. That one (1) certified copy of this Resolution be prepared and sent to the Albany office of the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation together with the Application for State Assistance Payments for Dam Safety Projects.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to execute documents with respect to grant funds and the Clean Water/Clean Air Act – Title 3, Section 56-03411 Dam Safety Projects, after any needed amendments are made, pending  Michael Phelan’s discussion with the Town of Cortlandt.

21.
Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report. 
22.
Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

23.
Schedule meetings / workshops.

· Presentation: Citizens Campaign for the Environment, re: Community Preservation Fund - October 4, 2006 at 7:30p.m. 

· Workshop with Seth Gallagher regarding property taxes - October 4, 2006 at 8:30p.m. 

· Green Plan Presentation - October 5, 2006 at 7:15 p.m.
24.
Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

AUDIENCE

A member of the audience thanked the Town Board for their efforts on the Local Law to Amend Zoning Law – Chapter 175, Schedule A – soil processing.

VACANCIES:

CV Advisory Committee (2)

CAC (2)

Zoning Board of Appeals (1)

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $160,443.51 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 8A and 9. 

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $99,847.99 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 9.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $13,918.50 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 9.

Councilman Shea make a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $5,585.38 are hereby approved as presented in Abstract 9.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 9:17 p.m.









Respectfully submitted by,









Tina M. Merando









Town Clerk
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